
  
 
 

 
Anti-Dumping Review Panel 
Attention: Leora Blumberg 
C/- ADRP Secretariat, Legal Services Branch 
Department of Industry, Science, Energy and Resources 
10 Binara Street 
CANBERRA CITY   ACT   2601 
 
 
Dear Ms Blumberg, 
 
ADRP Review No. 107 – Ammonium nitrate exported from the Republic of 
China, Sweden and the Kingdom of Thailand 
 
The reinvestigation report in relation to Anti-Dumping Review Panel (ADRP) Review 
No. 107 is currently due to the ADRP by 17 February 2020.  

The Commission was provided with a timeframe of 90 days to conduct a 
reinvestigation of certain findings and report to you as required. 

I request an extension of 50 days to 7 April 2020 to provide this report. I request this 
extension on the following grounds: 

• the Commission has requested information and data from the Australian industry 
applicants for the post-investigation period. This information and data will be used 
to update the findings in relation to injury in the post-investigation period;  

• to allow interested parties procedural fairness, I propose to publish a preliminary 
reinvestigation report and seek submissions. These submissions will then need to 
be considered before the reinvestigation report is finalised; and 

• the Commission’s high workload and the department shutdown over the 
Christmas and New Year period has had an impact on progress of the re-
investigation. 

Should you require any clarification, please contact  at 
 

Yours sincerely 

 
Dale Seymour 
Commissioner, 
Anti-Dumping Commission 
 
13 February 2020 

Anti-Dumping Commission 
GPO Box 2013 
CANBERRA   ACT   2601 


